Draft Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting, Feb. 6, 2013
Present

Jerry Edwards, President; Dennis Wolterding, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary,  Jeff Stearns, Treasurer; Judy Mangold, Service Director; Priscilla VanBuskirk, Fellowship Director;   Cynthia Wolterding, Education Director; Ambika Sharan, Director at Large; Adele Wolkin, Advisor.

The meeting opened with Dennis reading Meher Baba’s words from His Discourse on Reincarnation and Karma, followed by a moment of silence.  Jeff read the norms.

The motion to accept the December 2012 minutes was unanimously approved. 
President’s Report (Jerry
*****************************************************)
AMB Circle of Friends President’s Report Feb. 6, 2013
As you may know, I have recently had a surgical procedure, so I have not had much time or energy to devote to Circle matters in the past month.  However, we have gotten the annual membership letter sent out, both via email and snail mail.  According to the IRS web site as of last week, they are now reviewing 501 (c)(3) applications (Form 1023) submitted in March 2012. We submitted ours in April 2012, so I am anticipating that they will get to it within a couple of months.
 I would like to set date for the Party  16th  at Briarcliffe West  with a live band and potluck . The 23rd is not possible due to Baba’s Birthday.  Of course we would need to find out if it is available and have someone reserve it who lives there.
I would like to set a date for the morning arti, either the 10th  or 24th of  February.  Location has yet to be decided.
We will start scheduling video days again when Pris is able to come. She is ill at the moment.     I am interested to hear what Pris and others have to say about potential projects.
Dennis and Pris were going to collaborate on a Community resources fellowship meeting. 
A community member was interested in having a regular meeting featuring Bhajans.
Another community member could have Monthly Dhunis , but we need at least 1 more host.
Cynthia Walterding   suggested training for Center tour guides.  We would need to clear that with Barbara Plews.  I hesitate because we’re getting into Center Business.   What’s the Center  Service Committee doing?  Wouldn’t that be under their auspices??
***********************************
Cynthia stated that she had talked to Barbara Plews and that according to Barbara, the Meher Center does not need tour guides right now, so the project of training tour guides will not go forward.
Vice President’s Report (Dennis)
The Meher Center Service Committee issued a report at the end of December.  There will be an ongoing standing committee to help with service proposals.  Discussion: Jerry would like to see a presentation on community resources scheduled.  Dennis is in contact with potential presenters, and is willing to send out letters to invited them.  The panel should be limited to 6 or 7 topics.   Dennis, Pris, and Cynthia will work on this as a subcommittee.  The presentation will probably be scheduled for May, or April at the earliest.

Treasurer’s Report (Jeff)
Jeff presented a Report of annual income and expenses on a spreadsheet. As of January 1, 2012, a year ago, we had $1872.36 in the bank. The current balance is $2992.84.  

Secretary’s Report (Laura)
Due to some controversy caused by political references in the letter recently sent out by the Circle inviting people to renew their membership or join, Laura will send out an apology and disclaimer stating that the Circle has nothing to do with politics.
Service Report (Judy)


Fellowship Report (Pris)
Pris brought a list of foreign films that had garnered awards.  Laura will email film lists (foreign films & films Baba saw) to Directors.  How to get them?  Amazon streaming service and library are possibilities. Adele has a good collection of Baba films. Start Video Days after Baba’s Birthday. 

Education Report 
Covered above.

Old Business
No Old Business

New Business
We could start visiting those Baba lovers who are isolated in the community.  Start by compiling a list of people who would like regular visits and people who would like to make regular visits.  We could advertise for volunteers and set a minimum, e.g.call or visit once per month. Dennis will meet with Judy, Pris and Cynthia and compile a list. We can start with the hurricane list.  Boundaries are essential.  We need to make it clear that we are not performing caregiving tasks, but we may be able to call helpful agencies, etc.

Laura will send out the updated Community Directory to Board Members.

The Meeting adjourned with the Beloved God Prayer.

